The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers has published a joint public notice and draft integrated feasibility report and environmental assessment for the Valley Creek Flood Risk Management Study in Jefferson County, Alabama (see attached). Issuance of the public notice initiates a 30-day public and agency review period. The draft report documents USACE analysis of alternative plans for reducing flood risk along Valley Creek in the Birmingham metropolitan area, including the municipalities of Fairfield, Midfield, Lipscomb, Brighton, Hueytown, and Bessemer. The draft report identifies the USACE tentatively selected plan (TSP), which consists of three off-channel detention basins in the northern portion of the study area. The overview of the report can be accessed at the following website:

https://www.sam.usace.army.mil/Missions/Planning-Environmental/Environment-Resources/Inland-Environment/Valley-Creek-Flood-Risk-Management-Study/

The public notice contains information on how to submit comments; however, please feel free to contact me directly with questions. You may also contact the USACE Project Manager, Mr. Cassidy Garden, at (816) 389-3851 or via email at cassidy.c.garden@usace.army.mil
